

TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE January 18, 2011

Approved Minutes (Approved February 15, 2011)

Members present: Chad Becker, Dan Clark, Hema Ganapathy-Coleman, Eric Hampton, Rebecca

Hinshaw, Yong Joon Park, Barbara Clauss, Steve Gruenert (ELAF), Brad

Venable, Catherine Tucker (chair)

Members absent: Sue Kiger, Jennifer Perez, Steven Pontius, Kara Harris, William Wilhelm, Lisa

Calvin, Sharron Watkins, Marie Theisz, Amy Walker

Ex Officio Members present: Brad Balch, Susan Powers, Ken Coleman (ESS) for Judy Sheese

Guest: Mary Ellen Adams for William Wilhelm this spring semester (Business Education, non-voting member)

1. **Call to Order:** C. Tucker called the meeting to order at 3:32 p.m.

2. **Approval of Minutes for December 14, 2010:** C. Tucker moved to approve minutes and E. Hampton seconded. No discussion. Minutes approved (10-0-0).

3. Old Business:

No old business.

4. New Business:

- a) Program Proposals
 - 1) School Administrator Licensure Non-Degree
 - School Administration and Supervision M.Ed
 S. Gruenert presented information about the School Administrator Licensure-NonDegree and the School Administration and Supervision-M.Ed, at the same time. This
 included information about changes in the catalog entry and the dropping of
 required hours for the M.Ed from 36 to 33. He also reiterated information noted on
 the proposal that competitive universities only require 33 hours for their M.Ed. C.
 Becker questioned how the School Administration and Supervision M.Ed hours
 compare to other M.Ed programs around the college. In response, C. Tucker shared
 that the School Counseling M.Ed is 48 hours and Dr. Powers noted that the proposed
 M.Ed program is comparable to others and that M.Eds cannot be approved if they
 have less than 32 hours. E. Hampton moved for approval of both program proposals
 and B. Venable seconded. The motion passed (10-0-0).
 - 3) Professional Sequence All Grade (P-12) Education Program
 C. Becker presented information about the professional sequence All Grade (P-12)
 Education Program. He noted that it is out of Project Pre work and the change from K-12 to P-12, it involves the addition of introductory level education courses at the 200 level, and it involves re-numbering of some courses. B. Venable moved for

approval and C. Becker seconded. No additional discussion was given. The motion passed (10-0-0).

b) <u>Course Proposals – New Course and Course Changes</u>

- 1) New Course EDUC 368 Reading in the Content Areas Dr. Powers noted that this course will be scheduled out of CIMT. B. Venable made the motion to accept and E. Hampton seconded. In the discussion, Dr. Powers noted that the course instruction would involve instructors from ELED, CIMT and LLL. The motion passed (10-0-0).
- 2) CIMT 301 Teaching IIa
- 3) CIMT 302 Teaching IIb

C. Becker moved to approve and B. Venable seconded. In the discussion, C. Becker noted that among other things, the changes will help with sequencing for students. Also noted were the new or co-requisite changes of admission to BCP I and co-requisites of CIMT 302 for CIMT 301-Teaching IIa, and the prerequisite of admission to BCP I and co-requisite of CIMT 301 for CIMT 302-Teaching IIb. The motion passed (10-0-0).

c) System for Formal Admission to BCP I

C. Tucker began the discussion concerning how instructors will know if students should be in their classes in relationship to BCP I. Dr. Powers shared that when setting up courses the capacity can be zeroed out and that this allows the course department and ESS to check to see if the student has met BCP I. In addition, Dr. Powers shared that Brian Coldren had started the work to put BCP I information into DARs and that we are moving forward with this and working with the registrar to have the pre-requisite check turned on and to also have a check for BCP I.

5. **Deans Report-Brad Balch**

Dean Balch welcomed Ken Coleman back and noted that he will be taking over Brian Coldren's position in ESS.

6. Associate Dean's Report-Susan Powers

Dr. Powers shared that the new set of teaching standards are approved and e-mailed and that she welcomes any comments or thoughts on them. She proposed that we may want the new teaching standards as a topic of discussion for our Seminar Meeting. She noted that SPA reporting is in progress and that they are due for NCATE on March 15th. She shared that March 1st would be the drop dead point if you want TEC exec or UAS feedback on SPAs. She noted that SPA reports can receive feedback now, even if the report is not completed. Dr. Powers noted that the BCP I formal application is in TK20 now and that there will no longer be paper application. She shared that we received 32 RSVPs from students who plan on attending the BCP I Induction Ceremony on Jan. 20, 2011 at 3:30.

7. ESS Report-Judy Sheese

K. Coleman was present from ESS and he had no reports to share.

8. **Adjournment:** C. Tucker adjourned the meeting at 4:06.

Respectfully submitted by,
Rebecca Hínshaw, TEC Secretary